
ELKHORN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
MINUTES OF BOARD OF EDUCATION 

BOARD/ADMINISTRATION WORKSHOP 
Monday, November 26, 2018 

 
The meeting of the Elkhorn Public Schools Board of Education was called to order at 2:00 PM.  Members present:  
J. Marasco, C. Burney, A. Clark, A. Parks, R. Vokt, and S. Zingler.  President John Marasco noted that the meeting 
was governed by the Open Meetings Act, a copy of which is on display in the Teacher Training Conference Center. 
 
Enrollment Analysis Demographer Presentation – Rob Schwarz from RSP presented findings from the study of growth 
and patterns in the Elkhorn Public Schools. 
 
Teammates Update – Ex. Director of Student Services Anne Doerr presented a brief update on the planning for our 
partnership with Teammates.   
 
Building School Improvement Process Update – The continuous improvement model of school improvement is a 
point of emphasis in all schools.  Dr. Cindy Gray and principals provided an update on action plans across the 
district.   
 
School Safety Update – Ex. Director of Student Services Anne Doerr, EHS Principal Dan Radicia, and ESHS Principal 
Mark Kalvoda provided an update on school safety initiatives.   
 
Personnel Proposals – The district has been processing personnel proposals for the 2019-20 school year.  Board 
members discussed proposals with building principals and district leaders.   
 
The Elkhorn Board of Education was adjourned by President J. Marasco at 4:45 PM.  The next regular meeting of 
the board is scheduled for Monday, December 10, 2018 at 6:30 PM, in the Board Room of the Administration 
Building, 20650 Glenn Street, Elkhorn, NE 68022.   
 
 
 


